

## **Department of Health**

Incorporating: Health, Mental Health and Senior Victorians

50 Lonsdale St GPO Box 4541 Melbourne Victoria 3001 DX 210311 www.health.vic.gov.au Telephone: 1300 253 942

Facsimile: 1300 253 964

11 January 2013

Mr Stephen Gatford Project Lead, Approvals Review Environment Protection Authority 200 Victoria Street MELBOURNE VIC 3053

Dear Mr Gatford,

Thank you for your invitation to review and to make a submission on the proposed changes to the Environmental Protection Authority Approvals Review - Draft report. The department is the referral agency for assessing public health impacts of works approvals under the *Environment Protection Act* 1970 - sect 19B.

The department supports the proposed framework to improve the approval system. It is recognised that better integration between approving agencies will allow the department to better allocate resources to each approval, depending on risk and complexity.

We look forward to participating in the inter-agency working group to help further refine the framework and ensure public health is adequately considered in this process.

If there are any queries regarding this matter, please contact Gavin Scott of the Environmental Health Program on 9096 6158.

Yours sincerely

Sandra Falconer

Manager, Environmental Health

